FACULDADE DE FILOSOFIA, CIÊNCIAS E LETRAS DA UNIVERSIDADE DE SÃO PAULO

DEPARTAMENTO DE FÍSICA
AVENIDA TIRADENTES, 695

São Paulo 13th January 1942

Dear Prof. Neumann

Thank you for your letter from December 10th. I received it with a certain delay and spoke immediatly to my brazilian colleagues.

The name of Dr. Antonio Monteiro shall be certainly remembered when the University of S. Paulo or of Rio de Janeiro shall need a mathematician here.

Quite recently (in November 1941) the Dean of our Faculty wrote an invitation to Dr. André Weyl and to Dr. Stefan Bergmann. The most of these names was recommended to me by Prof. Veblen Lefschetz and Hermann Weyl, two years ago.

I remember with great pleasure the good time I had in Princeton in your company and beg you to transmit my kindness regards to Mrs. Neumann and to the Colleagues.

Yours sincerely,